CB-43, 44, 45, 46, 47-2016

PRINCE GEORGE’S COUNTY GOVERNMENT
OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE

Rushern L. Baker, Il
County Executive June 1 6_. 2016

The Honorable Derrick Leon Davis
Chairman

Prince George’s County Council
County Administration Building
Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772

Dear Chairman Davis:

Enclosed for County Council’s approval are five bond-enabling bills that will form the
basis of future County bond sales for capital projects programmed in the Approved FY2017-
2022 Capital Improvement Program. Each bill is limited to projects by generic class as specified
in the County Charter. Once enacted by the County Council, these bills, excluding school
facilities, will be placed on the November 8, 2016 ballot for consideration by the voters. Section
323 of the County Charter states that school construction bonds are excluded from approval of
the voters.

Each of these bills lists the individual capital projects along with the aggregate amount of
borrowing authority being requested. These five bills are as follows: (1) Public Works and
Transportation Facilities - $199.263.000: (2) Library Facilities - $60,765,000; (3) Public Safety
Facilities - $66,591,000; (4) County Buildings - $120,494,000; and (5) Community College
Facilities - $48,363,000.

The Council’s favorable consideration of this legislation is requested. If you have any
questions, please contact my office or Terri Bacote-Charles. Director, Office of Management and

Budget at (301) 952-3218.

Sincerely,

Rushern L. Baker, 111
County Executive
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